

64 McIntyre Street • Nairn Centre, Ontario • POM 2LO 2 705-869-4232 705-869-5248

Established: March 7, 1896 Office of the Clerk Treasurer, CAO E-mail: nairncentre@personainternet.com

August 16, 2018

The Honourable Jean-Yves Duclos Federal Minister of Families, Children and Social Development House of Commons Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

Dear Honourable Minister:

RE: Portable Housing Benefit

Please be advised our Council adopted the following resolution at their meeting of August 13, 2018:

SUPPORT RESOLUTION RE PORTABLE HOUSING BENEFIT

RESOLUTION #2018-12-206

MOVED BY: Charlene Y. Martel SECONDED BY: Riet Wigzell

RESOLVED: that council supports the resolution adopted by the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board, number 18-59, dated June 28, 2018, regarding the new calculation methodology for Portable Housing Benefits – Special Priority Policy.

CARRIED

Sincerely Yours,

Robert Deschene, CAO-Clerk-Treasurer

RD/mb

cc: The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board Michael Mantha, MPP, Algoma-Manitoulin Carole Hughes, MP, Algoma-Manitoulin-Kapuskasing Association of Municipalities of Ontario Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities